From: NRDC <nrdcinfo@nrdconline.org> on behalf of Jim Steitz

<jimsteitz@mac.com>

Sent: Saturday, August 18, 2012 11:32 PM

To: !FHFA REG-COMMENTS

Subject: RIN 2590-AA53 - Restore PACE programs now

Aug 18, 2012

Mr. Alfred Pollard 1700 G Street, NW, 4th floor Washington, DC 20552

Dear Mr. Pollard,

Please stop sabotaging American energy efficiency policy. Your responsibility is not exclusive to streamlining the loan paperwork for the housing GSA's. Rather, you are responsible for the array of policy objectives that the Obama Administration has outlined, including increasing residential energy efficiency. The current FHFA position of categorically excluding PACE programs from its loan guarantees is gratuitous, unjustified by financial analysis of loan performance, and grossly contradictory to federal energy policy. You are not a single-objective agency, and must stop behaving as such.

I urge the Federal Housing Finance Agency to reverse its position and restore Property Assessed Clean Energy (PACE) programs that help property owners like me make energy efficiency and renewable energy upgrades to our homes, businesses and factories.

PACE programs save homeowners and businesses money on energy bills, create much needed local jobs, reduce our dependence on coal and other fossil fuels, and cut pollution that harms our health and environment.

By enabling renewable energy and energy efficiency improvements that benefit homeowners and lower utility bills, PACE programs also reduce existing lenders' default risk and improve home values.

I urge the FHFA to reconsider its position opposing PACE in its recently proposed rule and to reinstate these programs. I also urge the agency to move forward with adopting the underwriting standards outlined in H.R. 2599, which provide the type of risk reduction strategy needed to ensure that PACE benefits all residential mortgage stakeholders. Hundreds of communities in the 27 states that have passed PACE-enabling legislation are counting on your agency to reinstate these programs at a time when we need them most.

Sincerely,

Mr. Jim Steitz 564 Esslinger Dr Gatlinburg, TN 37738-5040 (435) 770-4797